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Cremorne Community  Group  Inc

cremorne.tas.au

Dear Member 




   Re: Notice of the 2014-15 CCG AGM
Please find appended the draft minutes and associated papers for the CCG AGM. The meeting is scheduled for Sunday 27th July, 2pm at the Cremorne Bowls & Community Club.

I hope to  catch up with you after the meeting which I anticipate will take no longer than an hour, to share some savories and a glass of wine. 
Should you wish to discuss any issues relating to the Group before the meeting please feel free to contact me.

Don't forget that your membership for 2015-16 is now due. The Executive has agreed that the annual membership should stand at $5 so even if you don't wish to be actively involved with the committee work of the Group, your membership fee allows us to cover its administrative costs.

Don't forget that you can pay your membership on line by going to our website cremorne.tas.au and click onto the Cremorne Community Group and go to Membership forms.

.

Regards

Brian
Brian Bennett
President

Cremorne Community Group

ccg@cremorne.tas.au/0417 444 389
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      Cremorne Community Group Inc   


www.cremorne.tas.au
4th Annual General Meeting

Sunday 27th Sept 2015
Time:

2 pm to 3pm
Venue:
Cremorne Bowls & Community Club
Agenda 
Welcome 
Apologies
Minutes of 2013-14 AGM for confirmation 

President’s Report 
Treasurer’s Report
Election of Office Bearers 

· President

· Vice President

· Secretary

· Treasurer
Notice of Motions
That we request the Commissioner for Corporate Affairs to exempt our association from an audit for last financial year and that the Public Officer forward this request. 
Any Other Business:
Please join us for finger food and a glass of wine after the meeting is closed. 
Vicki Pearce
Secretary

Cremorne Community Group Inc

13 Sept 2015
Attachments:
1. Minutes; CCG Inc AGM 2012-13

2. Nomination form

For further information and nomination forms for office bearers go to: www.cremorne.tas.au

or contact President; Secretary: Vicki Pearce 0418 992 891
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      Cremorne Community Group Inc

Minutes
3rd Annual General Meeting – Saturday, 5 July 2014

Apologies: Geir Rodven, Cheryl Talbot, Roger & Barbara Menadue and Michelle Wilkie & Sam East.

Present: Helen & Brian Bennett, Vicki & Ian Pearce, Glenn & Lyn Bremner, Phil & Vicky Ions, Julie Dyson, Wendy Freeman, Mary Carson, Jodie Presnell, Rob & Jenny Barclay, Monty & Sally East and Di Johnson.

Minutes of 2013-14 AGM: The Minutes of the meeting held on 29 September 2013 were confirmed on a motion moved by Brian Bennett and seconded by Di Johnson.

President’s Report:  A comprehensive overview of our Group’s activities for the 2013-14 year was presented by the outgoing President, Vicki Pearce.  Of special note was the section towards the end of the Report (attached) in which she evaluated actions against stated objectives.  

The Report was accepted and Vicki thanked for her CCG efforts.  This was carried by way of acclamation. 

Treasurer’s Report:  The Treasurer, Glenn Bremner, presented his Report (attached) and this was formally endorsed on a motion moved by Monty East and seconded by Jenny Barclay.  In addition, the following motion was put and carried: that we request the Commissioner for Corporate Affairs to exempt our association from an audit for last financial year and that the Public Officer forward this request. (Moved by Vicki Pearce and seconded by Helen Bennett.)

In presenting his Report, the Treasurer noted that Clarence City Council’s decision to provide an annual allocation to cover costs and insurance for our key events should add certainty to our small group’s finances.  It was acknowledged that Council’s Events Manager, Wendy Moles, had been most helpful in us achieving this certainty.

Election of Office-Bearers

All positions were officially vacated for our Executive at this AGM but were “filled” prior to the meeting.  No further nominations were received.  Those duly elected (unopposed) were:

· President…Brian Bennett

· Vice-President…Tania Fleming

· Secretary…Vicki Pearce

· Treasurer…Glenn Bremner 

· Public Officer…Ian Pearce

General Business

Vicki Pearce advised the meeting that Michelle Wilkie was keen to run a community arts project based on a series of Pied Oyster Catcher images attached to the Beach Reserve toilet block.  This was to be discussed at future general meetings of the CCG.  

Meeting Close:  5.45pm.

Brian Bennett, Secretary 
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Cremorne Community Group Inc

President’s Report 2013-14

As with all organisations, and after five years, 2013-14 has heralded in some changes to the Cremorne Community Group. At the end of last year the Group identified that we needed to engage the community in the future direction of the Group and to refresh the executive of the organisation.  We felt that the two community events, Cremorne Day held in October and Celebrating the Summer Solstice in December were well established but beyond that we needed to find ways in keeping in touch with both old and new residents to maintain our relevance. Additionally, we needed to clarify whether we had an ongoing role in the community following the constitutional changes of the Cremorne Bowls Club, wherein the Bowls Club broadened its objectives to be more inclusive of the community in its membership by expanding its social facilities for the local non playing members and reflected this in it being renamed the Cremorne Bowls and Community Club.

The Group considered the objectives of both the CCG and the CBCC as requested by those present at the 2012-13 AGM and concluded that each organisation, whilst sharing a similar sense of community values, nevertheless serve a different audience, with the CCG focusing on all the community, whilst the CBCC primarily providing a service to its members. The Group agreed that the two organisations should retain their individual roles and functions.

The Group then set about working on ways to revitalise the membership and the profile of the organisation. During the year I had the good fortune to have been offered assistance to help edit the Community Newsletter and in May I met with Hannah Sun and Sam East together with Meg Turner, who agreed to take on the editorship of the newsletter. So it was that at, the beginning of May, our revamped and very interesting Winter edition hit the streets. In addition to our hard copy edition, our editors are continuing to refine an E-copy of the newsletter, which over time, will expand significantly on what is contained within the hard copy.

This initiative has already had an impact, resulting in an increase in new members with many expressing an interest in helping with our events and planned projects for 2014-15.  

Recently I was contacted by a Cremorne resident in exile, Dylan Miller, who, whilst currently living in Brisbane, remains a rusted-on fan of Cremorne and so much so that he developed and registered a Facebook site which he offered to the CCG as its window on Cremorne. Titled the Voice of Cremorne it is now up and running. Dylan along with Meg Turner and Ian Pearce will administer the site and as of today, I ask that all of you who use Facebook click on Voice of Cremorne and like it and if you have anything you would like to post, please do so. There will be a community campaign to see if we can get as many residents as possible to be connected to the site. 

Our partnership with Clarence City Council over the last five years has always been positive and our events program has been generously funded through the Council's Community Grants Program. However, today I would like to let you know that Council has recognised that our two annual events are a permanent part of the community and the City of Clarence so that we will now receive annual funding for these events. This arrangement with Council will continue as long as the community enjoys these events and the CCG continues to sponsor them.
I hope that you have taken up the challenge announced in the Winter edition of the newsletter and have submitted a name for it in our competition. Additionally, as it is the 55th Anniversary of the naming of Cremorne I look forward to the group announcing some additional events to be held at the time of the Long Table Lunch in October. We also have an amazing community arts project proposal from a member, Michelle Wilkie, for the group to develop in 2014-5.      

Today I am stepping down from the role of President, but hope to continue to play a role on the executive of the Group. I know that the support that all of you have shown me over the last five years will be extended to my colleague, Brian Bennett as he takes on the presidency.  

If you had told me that, when Ian and I moved to Cremorne five and a half years ago, we would have had the pleasure of being a part of a unique community, such as we have here, and had such an amazing time in all the things that our little organisation has achieved, I would not have believed it possible.

I want to put on the record my heartfelt thanks and gratitude to all the members of the Community Group, you have pulled off some amazing events, given pleasure to the community, and created a special and inclusive place to live. I would also like to record my thanks to the other community organisations and the many residents, whilst not members of the CCG,  who have always rallied around when we have needed their help.

Vicki Pearce

President 

Cremorne Community Group Inc

5 July 2014

Report of the activities of the CCG against the Cremorne Community Group Inc Objectives 2013-14
1. Organizing community events
Funded in the main through the Clarence City Council Community Grants Program 2013

· Cremorne Day 

Our long table lunch was held on Sunday 13th October 2013, due to the inclement weather it was moved to the Bowls Club where we shared a plate of food at the long tables and listened to the music of Jackie Gregory and friends. 

· Summer Solstice

Friday 20th December kicked off at 4.30pm with the children eagerly anticipating the arrival of Father Christmas on the Fire Truck. This was followed by an evening of music accompanying the self catering BBQ or picnic and the singing of the now traditional 12 Days of Christmas.

2. Communication role

The community website; cremorne.tas.au. maintained by Ian Pearce, the Group’s webmaster, continues to receive significant interest. It is hoped that working with the rejuvenated Newsletter the website will place an increasing role in the provision of relevant community information.

The Voice of Cremorne facebook page will become a way of getting information into the broader community more frequently.
We are also grateful to the South Arm Progress Association for promoting the CCG in its Newsletter.

3. Forums & Advocacy role

This area of our stated objectives is our least acted upon Objective, there is always a place for members      and other residents to approach the CCG to seek to expand this role.
Vicki Pearce
President

CCG Inc

2013-14
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Cremorne Community Group Inc
AGM 2014-15
Nomination form for CCG Inc Executive Committee

Position:(circle one)     President;  Vice President;  Secretary;
     Treasurer; 
Name (in block capitals)_________________________

Signed______________________

Proposed by (in block capitals)______________________Signed________________

Seconded by (in block capitals)______________________Signed________________

All nomination forms must be signed by nominee, proposer and seconder, all of whom must be current member.

Return to Secretary no later than 5pm Friday  25th Sept 2015
Vicki Pearce
CCG Inc Secretary

35 Frederick Henry Pde

Cremorne TAS 7024

0418 992 891
ccg@cremorne.tas.au



